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The Brian Parker Memorial Ride is held annually in memory of Brian Parker, a long-time member, supporter, and 

friend of the Owego County ATV Club. This year’s ride will be September 5th. 
 

The Brian Parker Memorial Scholarship is awarded each year to a Pulaski High School Senior as well. 
 

April’s meeting was held at Kasoag Lake Tavern & Grill. There were a large number in attendance. Discussion 

included trail updates, Sheriff Patrol, upcoming events, trail work, vacant seat on the board of directors and the 

open VP, voting is in May. Bill Patten is interested in being nominated for Jr O’Neil’s spot on the board. If anyone is 

interested in running for any position, please be sure to attend the meeting in May.  
 

Memberships are now being taken care of by Toni Hillenbrand. She has done an amazing job so far. Please 

welcome her to this role. She is being helped by Leslie, club secretary. Give her some time to get settled in and get 

a flow going. 
 

President: Steve Cronk                            Board Members: 

Vice President:  TBD            1 - TBD 

Secretary: Leslie Waters                              Rudy Reyes 

Treasurer: Claudia Gamble                         Mike Ortman 

Memberships: Toni Hillenbrand 

Campground: Mike Ortman 

Safety Course: TBD 



Kasoag Lake Tavern & Grill will be selling memberships, maps and clothing. Jay announced that they will be giving 7 

cents from every dollar of their non-ethenol fuel sales to the club, throughout the riding season, as a way to help 

support the club. They do this as well for the snowmobile club in the winter. Thank you Jay!! 

There will be a memorial service for Steve Cronk Jr on May 14th at 1pm at the clubhouse pavilion, there will be a 

ride after the service. Stevie, as everyone had known him, was killed in a snowmobile accident over the winter. 

Stevie was well known and loved by all who knew him, was outgoing and caring, enjoyed riding the trails, 

hunting, fishing, and the outdoors, as well as spending time with his children and family. Stevie will be greatly 

missed! 

The club is actively looking for someone to take the instructor course for the ATV Safety Training classes. This will 

be paid for by the club, you will need to travel and be available weekends to hold the safety courses. Please 

contact Steve or Leslie if you are interested. 

Memberships: 

There is a new form for 2022. Make sure you review and complete the entire form 

Single: $35, 1 machine only 

Family: $45, up to 3 machines only, $10 for each additional machine, maximum of 5 machines for family 
membership 
Each application WILL require, machine year, brand, model, color, UTV dry weight total, plate number (if legally 
registerable in NYS). ANY application NOT containing all information, will not be processed.  
All machines allowed on the trail system MUST have the yearly membership sticker placed on the front left of the 
machine, so it is visible. 
Riding on a membership receipt will no longer be allowed. 
Replacement stickers will be $10 
1-day passes are ONLY for the month of September, $15 
Memberships are mailed after payment methods have been cleared, whether it’s a check, money order, PayPal, 
etc. All applications are reviewed for completeness, accuracy of information for machines, that rules are signed in 
agreement, addresses, phone numbers, etc. If something is not complete, this will delay 
the mailing of your membership card and stickers. This applies to online memberships as well, these are also 
printed and reviewed.  
Be sure to indicate whether you would like your newsletter mailed or emailed to you 
After May 1st, memberships will be available by appointment during the week and at the campground on the 
weekends 
 

Meetings: 
All meetings are held the third Saturday of the month, 11am and at the clubhouse property in Altmar, unless 
otherwise noted. Everyone attending must sign in. If you have questions about any discussions during the meeting, 
please raise your hand, when called upon, state your name. Thank you! 
 May 21st – 11am, clubhouse. Elections, possible group ride 
 June 18th – 11am, clubhouse. Christmas card making 
 July 16th – 11am, clubhouse. Christmas card making 
 Aug. 20th – 11am, clubhouse, Christmas card making 
 Sept. 17th – 11am, clubhouse, Christmas card making 
 

Trail Updates: 
Trail to Williamstown is still in the works, watch for updates. 
Kevin’s Trail: permanently closed due to disrespect to a landowner.   
Nevermore Trail: closed permanently, trying to work out getting it back open 
Falls Rd Trail: permanently closed! 
 
 
 



Trail Work: 
Trail workers are out on the trails, fixing holes, putting up signs, trimming, etc., making sure the trails are safe. If 
there is an issue on one of the trails, let someone know so it can be handled. 
Please contact a trail boss if you can come out and help. We need more people to help with trail work. Most of this 
work is done by older members. Contact Steve and Mike or Bobby Eggerling for Wednesday crew 
The club is looking into getting some “Trail Maintenance Ahead” signs, this should hopefully help cut down on the 
speeding through areas that are being worked on. Slow down! 
 

Trail Patrol/Sheriff Patrol: 
The Sheriff Patrol will be out on the trails again for 2022, helping the clubs trail patrol. There are a lot less 
complaints and safety issues. The Sheriff Patrol issued several tickets in 2021 
 

Training Course: 
There are currently no training courses for the 2022 season. The club is looking for individuals interested in 
taking the instructor course. If you are interested in this, please contact Steve or Leslie  
 

 Upcoming Events: 
May 14th – 1pm, Memorial Service and Ride for Stevie Cronk, clubhouse pavilion 
June 4th – 9am, Altmar Volunteer Fire Dept Annual Poker Run, Chicken BBQ and Gun Raffle, open to public 
June 11th – 11am, Mexico Trail Riders Snowmobile Club Chicken BBQ, $12, Leatherstocking Club Rte. 104 New   
Haven 
June 11th – 2pm-6pm, Game Day, clubhouse pavilion, come enjoy some gaming fun 
July 23rd – Movie Night, details to come 
August 13th – Landowner/Worker Dinner, clubhouse pavilion, time tbd, 
Sept. 5th – Brian Parker Memorial Ride, starts at Brian Parker Training Field 
Oct. 8th – 12pm, Year End Gathering, clubhouse pavilion, bring a dish 

Watch for future events! 

Reminders: 
Helmets on, lights on, ride on! Trails close at 9pm, speed limit is 25mph, no drugs or alcohol. 
 

Officers: 
President – Steve Cronk 315-298-3312 
V. President –  
Secretary – Leslie Waters 315-243-6058 
Treasurer – Claudia Gamble 315-298-4829 
 

Board Members: 
Mike Ortman 315-591-7606 
Rudy Reyes 315-399-9656 
 

Others: 
Memberships – Toni Hillenbrand 315-560-8677 after 8am and before 9pm 
Campground – Mike Ortman 315-591-7606 
Clothing – Lyn Beadle 315-486-3002 
Newsletter – Jen Pieropan 315-532-8515 leave a message 
 

Work Details: 
Boss – Steve Cronk 315-298-3312, call ahead 
Trail Coordinator – Mike Ortman 315-380-1035 
Trail Boss – Wednesday, Bobby Eggerling 315-668-6672  
 

Any, and all information contained in this newsletter was accurate at the time of publication and printing.  
Changes will be made accordingly to upcoming newsletters. 

 

Trails close September 30th, 9pm for the season! Please do not ride trails after this day/time! 



 

 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

441 Co. Rte. 13 

Williamstown NY 13493 

315-298-0017 
 

100 Noble Shores Dr. 

Redfield NY 13437 

315-599-78070 

tughillresort@gmail.com 

Buck’s Family 

Restaurant 

469 State Rte. 13 

Williamstown, NY 13493 

315-964-1135 



Oswego County ATV Club      

P.O. Box 296 

Altmar NY 13302 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Oswego County ATV Club is proud once again to sponsor 
 

#66 Darrick Hilton 
 


